
Carl Williams 
Parks and Recreation Director  April 1, 2025 
City of Fort Lauderdale, Florida 

Re: Tortuga Music Festival Contract Extension 

Dear Carl,  

Our five year contract is scheduled to expire at the end of this year. As such, we would like to renew the 
terms of this agreement. Per the terms outlined in the original contract (attached), two extension periods 
were included: 

TERM: 
a. The Term of this Agreement shall commence upon execution of this Agreement 
and expire on December 31, 2025, subject to mutual renewal terms herein. 

B. Applicant and the City may mutually agree to extend the Term of this Agreement 
for three (3) additional five-year consecutive renewal terms, provided that both parties 
mutually agree it is in their best interest to do so. If the Applicant seeks to extend the Term
of this Agreement for an additional Term, the Applicant shall submit a written request for 
extension at least sixty (60) days prior to the expiration of the Agreement. It is the intent 
of the parties to make a good faith effort to enter into a long-term relationship taking into
account the investment and relationship of the parties. The City may approve or deny the 
Applicant's request for extension and shall notify the Applicant in writing of such approval
or denial within thirty (30) days of the request for extension. If Applicant fails to put on 
the Event during a given calendar year for reasons other than a Force Majeure Event or a
Default by City, City reserves the right to terminate said Agreement as provided herein.

C. If the City approves the request to extend the Term of this Agreement, the terms
of such extension shall be documented in an amendment to this Agreement, subject to 
approval by both parties, and no additional Special Event Permit shall be required. 

We value our partnership with The City of Fort Lauderdale and believe it’s been equally rewarding for The 
City and the community at large. We look forward to continuing to grow this relationship for the next 
several years. 
Please let me know if, beyond this letter, there is any required documentation or steps we need to take to 
move forward with the extension. As always, I’m available to discuss this further at your anytime. 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Jim Reid 
VP of Operations, Country Nation 
(248)697-3122
JimReid@livenation.com
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